
 

1 | P a g e  
 

 

 
 

 
NANAIMO LADYSMITH PUBLIC SCHOOLS 

Board of Education 
Business Committee Meeting 

Information Sheet 

 

DATE:   October 13, 2021 

TO:   Business Committee 

FROM:  Mark Walsh, Secretary-Treasurer  

SUBJECT:  Enrolment Update  
 
 
 
In February of each year the district must estimate the coming school year’s anticipated enrolment. 
Estimates must be calculated for students in regular K-12 programing, distributed learning, alternative 
programs, as well as many additional categories such as students with unique needs, those who 
require language support, indigenous ancestry, and others. Final figures are submitted to the Ministry 
of Education and are used to calculate our preliminary annual Operating Grant.   
 
Each September, the Ministry collects the district’s actual student enrolment, through the 1701 
Student Data Collection process, which captures a snapshot of student headcount and funded FTE at 
September 29th.  
 
Differences between the estimates provided to Ministry in February and actual student enrolments at 
September 29th are assessed, and funding levels are adjusted if there are shifts and changes to any 
of the applicable categories. 
 
At this time, we are providing the Board with a preliminary estimate of our enrolment changes, 
however, note that figures are not finalized until mid-October. Further, any adjustment in funding 
levels per actual enrolment are not confirmed until late December, where at such time Ministry 
provides all Districts with a recalculated Operating Grant.   
 
As a reminder to the Board, in 2020-21 we saw a significant number of students leave their brick and 
mortar schools to enroll in distributed learning, as well, there was a notable reduction in student 
course load at the secondary level. Current enrolment numbers indicate both of these anomalies have 
reverted back to normal trends, as well, the district is showing an overall increase in the number of 
students attending our schools.  
 
 
In summary for the Board 
 

• Compared to this time last year, there are 339 additional students attending our schools and 
alternate programs, which includes International Students.  

• Variance from our preliminary enrolment estimates, the district is up an additional 415.76 
fundable FTE.  

 

 
 
 



 

2 | P a g e  
 

 
 
 

 
 

From a capacity and student support perspective, the following chart presents the change in student 
headcount as compared to September 2020.  
 
Due to many unknowns related to COVID, and family choice during an ongoing pandemic, we  
estimated a reduced amount of local student participation as we continued to see students move to 
homeschooling over the course of the 2020/21 year, as well as leave the system following the 
September data collection as the province weathered the third wave of the pandemic.   
 

However, overall results show that we are up an additional 434 students over projection and 339 

students over the number attending in September 2020. 

 

In response to the increased number of students over our preliminary estimates, we have provided 

additional teaching support in the amount of 9.7308 FTE at the elementary level, 8.979 FTE at the 

secondary level, and 6.7 FTE to the alternate programs, for a total of 25.4098 which has an 

approximate cost of $2.8 million. 

 

 
 



 

3 | P a g e  
 

 
 

 
 

 
From a funding perspective, the chart below shows the change in full time equivalent (FTE) student 
participation in district programming as compared both our preliminary projection, and actuals on 
September 30, 2020. 
 
As previously communicated to the Board, our preliminary enrolment projection, which was 
incorporated into our 2021/22 Annual Budget, provided for an increase of 51.365 fundable FTE 
(September Enrolment Count) over September 2020.  
 
Current student participation per our September 2021, 1701 data collection shows an additional 
increase of 415.76 fundable FTE over our projection. This includes 89 FTE at Elementary (SD84 
program amalgamation and increased enrolment), 154.3225 FTE at Secondary (higher student 
course load over 2020/21 and increased enrolment), and 172.4375 FTE in our alternate programs 
(SD84 program amalgamation and increased enrolment).  
 
The additional revenue that will flow to the district from the Ministry of Education in December, 
pursuant to this increase in FTE will directly offset the extra staffing that was provided in September, 
as noted above, to support the additional number of students.  
 

 
 



 

4 | P a g e  
 

 
 
 

 
The overall financial impact to our Operating Grant, related to the increase of 415.76 FTE, is 
presented below. Note that Ministry will confirm our 1701 Student Data Collection and update our 
associated funding levels in December. At which time they will also confirm the other funding 
categories, as well as any applicable change in the per student rate, both of which may alter the 
amount estimated below. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 


